The Town of Lincoln held their regular monthly meeting on the 12th day of February, 2025. Present at the meeting were Jack Speerstra, Gary Giese, Paul Coburn, Valerie Pronschinske, Sharon Sosalla and Todd Haase. Also present was Paul Franswara and Kari Pederson representing the Independence School District.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Speerstra at 7:00 p.m. and meeting notices were certified.

The posted agenda was approved with a motion being made and seconded. Motion carried.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as previously distributed.

The treasurer's report was given and approved with a motion being made by Gary and seconded by Paul. Motion carried with 3 votes for an 0 votes against. Sharon then mentioned that she will transfer the ARP CD at Royal Credit Union to the money market account tomorrow since the current CD will expire on the February 13, 2025. (this transfer was approved last month).

Paul Franswra gave a presentation on the explanation of the referendum for the Independence School District that will be on the April 1, 2025 ballot.

Chairman's report was next on the agenda and Jack stated that the drug testing was done and results were found to be in order.

Cintis medical was next on the agenda and the board agreed due to the increased cost and miscellanous charges on their monthly statement that we will discontinue the service.

Hall rental was discussed and it was decided again that we will only rent the hall to town residents.

District meeting will be held in Eau Claire on March 15, 2025. Jack and Sharon will attend the meeting.

The attached bill were audited and paid.

Our next meeting will be on March 12, 2025 at 7:00 p.m.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m.

Sharon Sosalla, Clerk